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Riverside Neighborhood Association
Encompassing Neighbors from Lawrence Street to Light Street and from Key Highway to the Railyard

NEXT MEETING: Monday, May 21
7:00 pm at Salem Lutheran Church (corner of Randall & Battery)

May Speakers
Ivan Bates, Candidate for State’s Attorney

With the National Federation of the Blind headquarters located right here in Riverside, there is a good chance you have 
encountered one or more blind people walking around the neighborhood. You may sometimes wonder about the best 
thing to do when you see a blind person about to walk into a trash can or standing at a street corner. 

Should you offer assistance? Should you hold them by the arm and guide them across the street? Is it okay to pet their 
guide dog? Below are a few helpful things to keep in mind that will be appreciated by most blind people.

First, it is okay to use the term “blind person.” The National Federation of the Blind teaches people that it is respectable 
to be blind and the use of euphemisms like partially sighted and visually impaired is not necessary. Additionally, not all 
blind people are totally blind. Many blind people have some remaining vision. I have some remaining vision myself but 
not enough to be able to see curbs, steps, tricycles, and other possible obstacles. That is why I use a long white cane 
when walking about the neighborhood. 

To Help or Not to Help:  Tips for Interacting with Your Blind Neighbors 
~ John Paré

RNA Calendar of 
Upcoming Events 

MAY
May 07 Community Safety Walk
May 21 RNA Monthly Meeting

JUNE
June 02 Riverside Garden Club
June 04 Community Safety Walk
June 10 Riverside Concert 
              Get Steady
June 25 RNA Monthly Meeting

JULY
July 02 Community Safety Walk
July 07 Riverside Garden Club
July 08 Riverside Concert
 Chopteeth Afrofunk
July 30 RNA Monthly Meeting

Second, at no point should you feel obligated to tell a blind person about 
an upcoming ground level obstacle. More often than not, we will be able 
to safely detect and avoid such obstacles through the use of our canes. 
However, it is very helpful to mention low-hanging branches, signs, or any 
other obstacles that our canes will not be able to detect. When you do see a 
blind person, it is helpful to say hello. That way the blind person will know you 
are in the area and can try to navigate around you.

Third, If the blind person is new to the area or just visiting (the NFB gets 
approximately 3,000 visitors per year), he or she might ask you for directions or 
assistance. In these cases, any assistance you are able to offer will be greatly 
appreciated. Generally, it is best not to give more assistance then is requested. 
Doing so can seem more patronizing than helpful. In other words, give the 
assistance that is asked for. When a blind person asks you for directions, then 
provide them as you would to anyone else (although it’s useful to remember 
that indicating direction by pointing or gesturing probably won’t be helpful). 
If a blind person does ask you to guide them across the street or along the 
sidewalk, you should allow the blind person to touch the back of your elbow. 
You should not grab, push, or pull the blind person or her cane. 

Fourth, when you see a blind person using a guide dog, you should not in any 
way interact with the dog. If the guide dog is wearing its harness, it is working 
and is trained to ignore you. Please be sure to also keep other dogs away 
from the guide dog. The only time a guide dog can be treated like any other 
dog is when its harness is removed. 

Finally, if you are not sure of the best thing to do when you encounter a 
blind person in the neighborhood and think he or she might need or want 
assistance, just ask. We don’t bite.   
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South Baltimore
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Proud to be part of  
our community.

I’m pleased to support our local 
 Riverside Neighborhood Association. 

I’m pleased to support our local  

FEDERAL HILL TAX
SERVICE, INC.

Corporate and Individual Tax Services
Offi ce  410-752-2219
Fax  410-752-0704

Email  federalhilltax@verizon.net

700 East Fort Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21230

Eugenia F. Dickerson

The Greeks have four words for love, each describing 
a different expression of the thing. There’s eros: that’s 
the romantic kinda love. Philia is the word describing 
love and loyalty between friends. Storge describes 
the special love and affection between parents and 
children. Finally, there’s agape: the unconditional love 
of God, which also shows up between people when 
we’re our best selves.

It makes me think that perhaps we would do well to 
think more of love these days. “Love” is no small thing 
for a world in confl ict, a society divided, neighborhoods 
that sometimes live in fear instead of philia, families 
who inevitably encounter days when it’s a little harder 
to fi nd the love than other days have been, folks who 
feel loneliness, beloved members of our community 
who sometimes feel unlovable. In fact, love just might 
change everything. So, hear today that whoever you 
are, wherever you’ve been, whatever you’ve done 
and whatever has been done to you—you are loved. 

Come feel the love at Salem Lutheran Church (corner 
of Battery and Randall) every Sunday at 10 am and 
at Captain Larry’s Pay It Forward Night on May 24th 
from 6-9.  All tips will go  toward Salem’s ministry in the 
neighborhood,  Peace!

Update from Salem Lutheran  
~ Pastor Lauren

Beth El Federal Hill
Now accepting applications for Summer 2018
and the 2018-2019 school year, age 2 to Pre-K.

Come meet our amazing staff of dedicated teachers and learn 
about our inquiry, play-based program.  

To schedule at tour email befedhill@gmail.com

1530 Battery Avenue
Inside Salem Lutheran Church

Ilenev@bethelbalto.com

                  Lambard Lead Inspection 
                  Local Licensed Lead Paint Inspector 

           

                    www.LambardLeadInspection.com      

     443-416-6839                 JoanLambard@gmail.com      

Thomas Johnson Elementary/Middle School Presents:

A Family Health & Fitness Expo
Tuesday, May 22, 4:30pm

100 E. Heath Street

YOGA • CARDIO • SPORTS CONDITIONING  
DANCE • HEALTH SCREENINGS • GAMES • RAFFLES

4:30 pm FUN RUN at Riverside Park
4:30 pm - 6:30 pm Open to parents & community
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Rhythms & Reels
Now that summer is almost upon us, it’s a good time to get outside and enjoy some free music and fi lms.  Baltimore 
City Rec and Parks has produced a guide to a variety of the free events throughout the city.  Search “Baltimore 
City Rhythms & Reels” or go here:  https://bcrp.baltimorecity.gov/rhythm-and-reels for a complete listing of 
Baltimore City Rec and Parks events including our own Riverside Concert Series!

Riverside Pool
The Riverside Pool will open full time on June 23.  Information on the pool hours, rates, and program is available 
on the Baltimore City Aquatics page which is located here: 
https://bcrp.baltimorecity.gov/recreation/aquatics/swim-schedule.  The regular pool season runs from June 23 
to Sept 3. (7 days a week).  It is unclear if the pool will be open on weekends between Memorial Day Weekend 
and the end of school. (5/26-6/23)  If it opens, RNA will post an update on our facebook page.

Park Activities
The Riverside Garden club has been busy working on clearing leaves, pruning, and planting some of the entrance 
gardens.  We are hoping to install some new fencing this month at the Johnson/Randall garden.  Garden club 
activities will be posted to RNA’s facebook account as the schedule has been weather dependent in the past 
few weeks.

Kayak in the Harbor
The harbor kayak tours have started again.  Visit http://www.kayakbaltimore.com to schedule a tour.

Rec and Park Updates                                                        ~ Jackson Fisher

l
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A DIFFERENT KIND OF PRESCHOOL: SUPPORTING YOUR
CHILD'S ACADEMIC, SOCIAL, AND EMOTIONAL NEEDS

Bright Horizons at Tide Point is an exceptional place for children
to thrive. Our comprehensive curriculum, enriched with fitness,
art, music, and STEM (science, technology, engineering, and
math) programs prepare children for success.

BRIGHT HORIZONS AT TIDE POINT

1030 Hull Street, Cascade Building
Baltimore, MD 21230 (on Under Armour campus)
410.727.1232 | brighthorizons.com/tidepoint © 2017 Bright Horizons Family Solutions LLC

Emergent curriculum that allows teachers to plan activities and projects
for their class, taking into account the children's skills, needs, and
interests

Open and encouraged communication between parents and teachers

Art studio, STEM lab and movement areas on-site and included in
tuition
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2018 Riverside Neighborhood Association Dues Payment Slip

$5 per person

Riverside Neighborhood Association
200 East Wells Street
Baltimore, MD 21230

Name(s):_________________________________________
Address:__________________________________________
Email/Phone:_____________________________________

Please note: You can now pay dues 
and make donations on RNA’s 
website: riversideneighborhood

association.com.

 Contact Us:
On the Web: 
riversideneighborhoodassociation.com  
facebook.com/rnabaltimore 
twitter.com/rnabaltimore

Questions & Comments: 
rnabaltimore@gmail.com

Newsletter: 
rna.newsletter.21230@gmail.com

Mail:
Riverside Neighborhood Association

200 East Wells Street
Baltimore, MD  21230

2017-2018 Offi cers
President: John G. Paré Jr.
Vice President: Jen McLaughlin
Secretary: Rebecca Celotto
Treasurer: Joelle Woolston
2017-2018 Committees
Newsletter: Stefanie McKenzie
Crime: Shannon Sullivan
Friends of Riverside Park:
 Jackson Fisher
Development: Ann Fiocco
Trash/Clean-up: Vacant
Historian: Paul Stysley
Forestry/Street Trees: Jackson Fisher
Communications:  Rachel Wagner 

Volunteers lined up to petition 13 
block faces for residential parking 
permit pilot area.  RNA is waiting on 
petitions from the City.  All questions 
should be sent to RPP@RNAParking.
org, copy rnabaltimore@gmail.
com. With petitions being issued in 
May, RNA is hopeful that the pilot 
could start and that signs will be in 
place by summer 2019, with quick 
outward expansion to follow.

RPP 

Baltimore City Department of 
Transportation hosted a public 
meeting to discuss the proposed 
Covington Street Cycle Track on 
May 09 at The American Visionary 
Art Museum.  Updates will be posted 
to the RNA Facebook Page as well 
as in this newsletter as they become 
available.

Convington Street 
Cycle Track Meeting

Follow Us on Social Media!

In addition to the RNA Neighbor Connect 
Facebook page, RNA is now on Instagram 

as well.  Follow us at:
@rnabaltimore


